The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall:

LEVEL OF NOTIFICATION: Retail pharmacy

SUPPLIER: Perrigo

IDescription Lot # INDC lupc |
[HM ACID RD RANITID BNS CD IALLLOTS  [62011028202  |5256914026 |
[HM ACID RD RANITID TB 150MG 24 IALLLOTS  [62011028201  |5256913984 |
[HM ACID RED RANITID TB 75MG 30 IALLLOTS  |62011028301  |5256913985 |
SM ACID RED RANIT TAB 75MG 60 IALLLOTS ~ |49348013612  |[1093978444 |
SM ACID RED RANIT TAB 150MG 24 IALLLOTS  |49348010904  |[1093978144 |
SM ACID RED RANIT TAB 75MG 30 IALLLOTS  |49348013644  |[1093978344 |
ISM ACID RED RANIT TB 150MG 65 IALLLOTS  [49348010954  |1093978244 |
IHM ACID RED RANITID TB 75MG 60 IALLLOTS  |62011028302  |5256913986 |

Perrigo is recalling the above items/lots due to the possible presence of a nitrosamine impurity
called N-nitrosodimethylamine (NDMA). This recall is to the retail pharmacy level. Affected
product started shipping January 17, 2018.

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required.



